Laurie Care Center/Laurie Knolls
P O Box 1068 Laurie MO 65038
573.374.8263
573.374.0603 (Fax) www.gsnhd.com
If you have questions or concerns, feel free to contact us at anytime.

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR
Lance Smith

Ismith@gsnhd1.com

ADMINISTRATOR
Michael Cox
mcox@gsnhd1.com

DIRECTOR OF NURSING Nicole Bailey nbailey@gsnhd1.com

MARKETING/ADMISSIONS Director, Jennie Fisher ifisher@gsnhd1.com

FINANCIAL MANAGER
Lana Merriott
Imerriott@gsnhd1.com

ACTIVITY DIRECTOR
Patty Hatcher
phatcher@gsnhd1.com

DIETARY MANAGER
Jim Neff
jneff@gsnhd1.com

SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTOR Shannon Galiley sgaliley@gsnhd1.com

MAINTENANCE SUPERVISER
Clint Hatcher
chatcher@gsnhd1.com

HUMAN RESOURCES MGR.
Theresa Moyer
tmoyer@gsnhd1.com

Joyce Chorpening 573.216.3254 or 207.8806 jac.chorpening@gmail.com

HELP US WELCOME THERESA MOYER, HUMAN RESOURCE MANAGER

Theresa joined the Good Shepherd Nursing District two months ago as the new Human Resource Manager. Her background is working in HR, Payroll, Benefits and Accounting; mainly in the manufacturing and auto industry. She said "The medical environment is new to me, so please don't laugh when I ask stupid questions."

She has lived in Missouri all her life, mainly in St. Louis, and moved to the lake area 12 years ago and doesn't miss that St. Louis traffic! Her spare time is spent taking care of her Mother, watching sports and working in the yard. She looks forward to meeting everyone and doing her best to answer your questions and concerns. You can tell some of her interests with her last statement. "Spring is coming and the St. Louis Cardinals will be playing soon!"

Stop by to meet her and welcome her to our Facility Team!

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT, Mike

Mike Cox, Administrator

Amazing activities! That's what we had at Laurie Care Center and Laurie Knolls in February.

Geraldine Bass celebrated her 100th Birthday on the 3rd at Laurie Care and on her actual birthday, the 7th, she enjoyed playing rob the table with her fellow residents at the Knolls.

We are really excited with the Good Shepherd Learning Center children joining the residents for more activities. On the 1st they played with a big parachute, the 8th played magazine scavenger hunt, 12th played charades together and joined the residents for the Valentine's Day Party. The children especially enjoyed giving the residents the cards they had made for them and dancing to the music from Ronnie Cramer. On the 15th the children joined in to play volleyball and on the 16th were here for the Fishing Movie Premier that our residents participated in with the Season to Season TV Show. All enjoyed the Big Olympics event on the 23rd which also included residents from Good Shepherd Care Center. There were events for Residents, Staff and the Children which were a lot of fun and it was all topped off with Banana Splits!

Our residents really enjoyed their Super Bowl Pool Activity on the 3rd and of course, watching the Super Bowl on the 4th. They also enjoyed listening to the Capp's Band and Karaoke.

We recently added a 3rd activity person to help do more specific activities in the Memory Care Unit and The Knolls. Having fun activities is such an important part of making our residents happy! Our appreciation to the activity staff and all those who help us have such great things happening for our residents.

SPRING.

MoDOT TITLE VI PROGRAM - What a privilege to be part of this program for purchasing our new vehicles.

SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES-2:00 PM

4th Ozark Chapel, United Methodist Church

11th Sunrise Bible Church

18th Community Chapel Church of God

25th Crossroads Assembly of God

MONDAY CHURCH SERVICES – 10:00 AM

Shrine of St. Patrick's Catholic Church holds services each Monday morning @ 10:00 am.

All services are held in the activity room.

Everyone is welcome to attend.

Our appreciation to all churches for their support to our facility.



BINGO EVERY TUESDAY AND WEDNESDAY

Tuesday Bingo is at 2:00 pm and Wednesday Bingo is at 10:00 am.

Thanks to all who help with this activity. Listed below are those helping during the month of December. We appreciate you all who help with Bingo.

6th West Lake Christian Church

13th LCC

20th Ozark Chapel, United Methodist

27th Kent Memorial Lutheran Church

Each Wednesday, Bonnie Ferment does bingo @ 10:00 am. We appreciate the volunteers who share their time with the residents for this activity and for the goodies they furnish for bingo.

MARCH BIRTHDAYS

11th David Hicks

12th Janet Ubben

14th Rosalee Schweiger

25th Darlene Scott

27th Edward Caldwell



The March birthday gifts for the residents will be furnished by Community Chapel, Church of God. Thank you for your support of our facility.

The Resident Birthday Party will be held in the activity room,

HEALTHY TIDBITS-GET READY NOW, SPRING IS AROUND THE CORNER

- Bum Knees? Try yoga, swimming, biking or the elliptical machine.
- Amp up the heart rate? Take your dog for a walk and speed up the pace.
 30 minutes of dog walking: 112 calories
- Having fun? Take the grandkids to the park and push them in the swing. 15 minutes of pushing a kid on a swing: 43 calories
- Feeling good about yourself? Laugh often, love a lot and smile.

 Makes them wonder what you're up to!

VOLUNTEER'S CORNER

-FUND RAISING COMMITTEE MEETING: Wed, March 14th @ 11:00am in the classroom.

<u>-VOLUNTEER ORIENTATION: Thurs, March 15th</u> @ 10:00am. Please contact Joyce if someone needs to attend so there will be enough packets. A reminder that there is a special need for volunteers at the Learning Center and Memory Care Unit. Special training is required.

-ALL VOLUNTEER MEETING: Tues, March 20th @ 1:30 pm. Please plan on attending as there are updates to be addressed. We will meet in the Knolls Dining Room.

-LAURIE CARE CENTER GUILD MEETING: Thurs, March 22nd @ 11:00 am in the classroom.

thanks for the support

The Guild still has "nuts" for sale.

The prices have been reduced and quantities follow:

(18) Pecan Pieces, Medium \$11.00

(7) Pecan Halves \$11.00(8) Pecan Pieces, Large \$11.00

(3) Dried Apricots \$7.00